
Executive Board   
2015-2016

Presidents Message
President:

Elizabeth Keller (OR) 

Vice President:
    Nancy Pugliese (CT)

Regional Directors:
Northeast

Robert Higgins (NJ)
  Southern

Anne Marie Fenton (GA)
  Central

 Scott Myers (KS)
  Western

Lynn Hammonds (HI)

Standing Committee Chairs:

 Professional Practices
Joe Jamieson (ON)

Professional Education 
Committee

Erin Doan (MN) 

Members-At-Large:
Associate Member-At-Large: 

Katherine Bassett 
(National Network of State 

 Teachers of the Year (NNSTOY) 
Standards Boards:

Jennifer Wallace (WA)
Staff:

Executive Director
    Phillip Rogers, Ed.D.

Development Coordinator
Mike Carr
Attorney

    Carolyn Angelo (PA)
Conference Coordinator

    Linda Stowers
Administrative Specialist

Lee Ann Truman

Prior to each board meeting, Phil gives the Executive Board an excellent report 
of his activities and updates to NASDTEC initiatives. The latest report is full of 
important efforts, aimed at increasing NASDTEC’s role in educator discipline 
(Model Code of Ethics, Clearinghouse changes, NASDTEC Academy), transpar-
ency as an organization (jurisdiction annual reports, improvements to the Online 
Community “OC”, regional meetings during the annual conference), and con-
ference planning for our three major meetings (June Annual Conference, Octo-
ber Professional Practices Institute and TAWS).

One especially notable item in Phil’s report: Participation in surveys and informa-
tion sharing from jurisdictions appears to be on the increase! Thanks to you all for 
that.

We’re about a month away from the 2016 Annual Conference in Philadelphia. It 
begins on Saturday, June 4 with regional meetings. I recall my first annual confer-
ence, San Antonio 2005. At that meeting, NASDTEC held a “new directors’ 
forum” where we had a chance to hear from some more seasoned colleagues 
and share our own experiences. Many of the relationships I developed that at 
that first meeting are still a great source of support and friendship. I believe in the 
professional and personal benefit of my relationships with fellow NASDTECers, 
and I hope you are planning to attend those sessions and the conference.

I must offer a huge thank you to Phil, Mike and Linda for a terrific year as Presi-
dent. They have made it very easy for me. And the entire NASDTEC board. 
We’ve had some great discussions this year, and moved some very important 
things forward.

See you in Philadelphia!

Elizabeth Keller 

Happy Spring!

Spring in Oregon is exceptional, full of colorful flow-
ers, great weather (the perfect balance of rain 
and sunshine), and plenty of work coming our way 
for the summer hiring season. In Oregon, we’re 
wrapping up the final changes to our new online 
application, preparing for the summer rush, 
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navigating some rule changes and preparing for a new executive director 
(yet to be named). 



 

June Conference Countdown is ON! 
 

The countdown is on!!  Registration is now open for the 88th NASDTEC Annual Conference, this year being held in his-

toric downtown Philadelphia at the Loews Hotel on June 5-7.  Along with NASDTEC’s usual lineup of great speakers, 

good food, and excellent networking, the planning committee has continued to listen to our past attendees to make 

this event better than ever.   

 

The Loews Philadelphia is only a 10-minute walk from historic Independence Hall and across the street from Reading 

Terminal Market, the Philly hub for shopping, dining, and direct train service from the airport and the entire Eastern 

seaboard.  In addition, Loews is next to beautiful City Hall and steps away from the theatre and restaurant district, and 

NASDTEC, as always, brings you an outstanding room rate in line with government per diem guidelines. 

 

As always, NASDTEC brings you speakers and topics that are geared to you and the job you do every day.  This year’s 

lineup with focus on Education:  A Professional Call to Action with strands to frame this issue, engage professionals fur-

ther in what we do, and shape our shared vision for the future.  Speakers include Richard Ingersoll, who will discuss the 

changing demographics in education hiring and preparation and researcher Richard Roberts, who will discuss non-

cognitive learning issues.  We will also have timely and discussion-provoking panel and individual sessions on the 

Clearinghouse and increasing reciprocity among jurisdictions.  This is only a taste of the many sessions, most of which 

are in small-group settings (24 breakout session from which to choose) to allow you to have the most interaction with 

colleagues and presenters.   

 

You are encouraged to register now and book your hotel room early because once NASDTEC exceeds our contract-

ed hotel room allotment, room prices will rise if they are available.  Remember that Philadelphia is a vibrant city with 

many events throughout the year, so room space is at a premium.  Take the time to click here now to view the draft 

agenda and make your plans for NASDTEC in Philly this June! 

 

Planning committee members are:  Chairperson Nancy Pugliese (CT), Katherine Bassett (NNSTOY), Anne Marie Fenton 

(GA), Ann Gilkey (MT), Robert Higgins (NJ), Penney McRoy (GA), Scott Myers (KS), & Richelle Patterson (NEA). 

http://phlvisitorcenter.com/
http://www.readingterminalmarket.org/
http://www.readingterminalmarket.org/
http://www.nasdtec.net/page/2016Annual


Research into Clearinghouse Data 
 

At its October 2015 meeting the NASDTEC Executive Board approved a motion to enter into an agreement with ETS 

to permit the review of the information in the NASDTEC Clearinghouse.  The board indicated that the data should 

be redacted to remove certification ID, name, and to also recode the state so only NASDTEC is aware of the spe-

cific state.   

 

As of this writing the research team at ETS has been busy slicing and dicing the data.  We have had two phone 

conferences to keep up with their progress.  We anticipate that the Executive Board will be receive a preliminary 

report before the annual meeting in June.  We also plan a presentation of the research and recommendations at 

the annual meeting in Philadelphia.  

NEW!  Expanded Regional Meetings at Annual Meeting 
 

For the first time, our NASDTEC regional directors are planning expanded regional meetings prior to the Annual 

Conference in Philadelphia.  Everyone is encouraged to maximize their professional knowledge by meeting with 

other members of your region on Saturday, June 4 from 1:30-5:00 p.m.  Early registration will be available on the 

second floor of the Loews Philadelphia Hotel beginning at 1:00 p.m., then four regional meetings will be held that 

afternoon.  

 

Regional directors will facilitate meetings allowing for interaction among attendees on a variety of topics, which 

will be selected by those who plan to attend!  A survey will be sent to all registrants for the conference in late April, 

with a two-week window to submit topics of interest to you and your region.  Directors will craft these ideas (and all 

will be used) into the afternoon’s agenda. 

 

This expanded format will also be designed to pair new directors with veteran directors within the region, so that 

our new members will have a “go-to” friend/colleague in the future for advice and counsel on the many unique 

situations we all face every day.  It is our hope that this help in the absence of the former New Directors’ Workshop, 

which had to be discontinued a few years ago due to the travel restrictions in many jurisdictions.  We think the val-

ue of this extended interaction and sharing of knowledge cannot be underestimated, and we ask you come in 

early to make a part of your trip to Philadelphia. 

 

Be sure to register now for NASDTEC 2016 so you will receive the e-mail soliciting partnership opportunities and top-

ics for this important new opportunity! 

Thank You for Your Help with NASDTEC Reports and Surveys 
 

This winter has been a busy time for NASDTEC, with the USA Today report on the Clearinghouse, the need for finaliz-

ing the annual report, and the usual help we lend all of our jurisdictions with their needs for immediate response for 

survey questions. 

 

All of us at NASDTEC want to thank you for taking the time out of your very busy schedule to help us with these 

needs.  Please know that we are mindful of your time, and we make every effort to avoid sending you too many 

questions at one time.  Hopefully, the move to Survey Monkey in recent years has helped make these interruptions 

as short and easy as possible, and we do try to space out and/or target these requests whenever possible., keep-

ing “all member” surveys to a minimum; however, if you are the jurisdiction point-of-contact or survey/

Clearinghouse contact, you have had a busy time recently, and please accept our sincere thanks for your work. 

http://www.nasdtec.net/page/2016Annual


 
Model Code of Ethics for Educators  

 

NASDTEC members and staff have been busy promoting the MCEE since its adoption by the NASDTEC Executive 

Board during its June 2015 meeting. Among these activities are:   

 

 National release of the MCEE at the National Press Club on June 25, 2015 

 MCEE promotional brochure prepared and released by the National Network of State Teachers of the Year organ-

ization 

 Final framing and historical documents on development of MCEE have been created 

 Establishment of a webpage on the NASDTEC Online Community as a repository for the MCEE and related docu-

ments 

 MCEE presentation to Hawaii Teacher Standards Board 

 Promotional videos developed in collaboration with Educational Testing Service (ETS) 

 Presentation at the 2015 Professional Practices Institute 

 Presentation to CAEP and AACTE conferences 

 Presentation to California School Boards Association 

 MCEE presentation to the New Hampshire Professional Standards Board 

 Presentation at National School Boards Association conference in Boston, MA 

 Presentation at Education Writers Association conference  

 

Please contact Phillip Rogers (philrogers@nasdtec.com) if you have any questions regarding the MCEE or would like to 

arrange for a NASDTEC presentation to your board or commission on the MCEE.  NASDTEC is able to offer an on-site 

presentation at no cost to organizations that hold a jurisdiction membership.  

mailto:philrogers@nasdtec.com
http://www.ets.org/praxis


 

Major changes coming to 2017 Ted Andrews Winter Symposium (TAWS) 
 

For 2017, TAWS will assume a different theme which will feature teacher preparation.  In addition, while 

staying at San Diego’s beautiful Westgate Hotel, the date of the symposium has been moved to January 

4-6, 2017.  It is hoped that these new dates will be more convenient and allow attendees to truly focus on 

a crucial topic and develop plans around that theme. 

 

The NASDTEC Executive Board discussed TAWS extensively during its February meeting, deciding to make 

changes to the planning, timing, and theme for the meeting, in large part to fill the need for NASDTEC to 

present an annual symposium which provides direct interest and support to our many members who work 

in the area of teacher preparation (and the approval of such programs) on both jurisdictional and institu-

tional levels. 

 

Later this spring, all NASDTEC members will be asked to suggest a topic or theme around which the plan-

ning committee will focus its efforts to meet the greatest need identified for teacher preparation during 

the upcoming year.  Also to meet the new focus, the Executive Board has moved the planning of TAWS to 

the Professional Education Committee, under the leadership of Erin Doan (MN).  All NASDTEC members 

received an e-mail in February soliciting interest in joining this planning group, and the response was over-

whelming.  (See below)   

 

Again this year, the Council for Chief State School Officers (CCSSO) will partner with NASDTEC to present 

TAWS, and CCSSO staff will be involved in planning and providing staff resources for the symposium.  

  

Look for more information on the new TAWS, and mark your calendars now for January 4-6, 2017. 

 

Professional Education Committee (PEC) to Assume  
Planning Role for TAWS 

 

As noted above, the PEC will assume the planning role on TAWS along with its other duties.  To meet these 

new demands, the committee was reconstituted with a larger number of at-large members to accompa-

ny the regional representatives required by NASDTEC By-Laws.  The enlarged committee, which does in-

clude some members who have helped plan TAWS last year, will begin work soon and will use virtual 

phone meetings to plan the symposium.   

 

Committee members are: Chairperson Erin Doan (MN), Central Region; Joan Luneau (AR), Southern Re-

gion; Debora Price (VT), Northeast Region; and Christina Simpson (HI), Western Region. At-large members 

are:  Leah Breen (MI), Teri Clark (CA), Angie Gant (GA), Darcy Pietryka and Wesley Williams (Westat), Tay-

lor Raney (U of Idaho), & Debbie Rickey (Grand Canyon Univ).  Saroja Barnes will represent co-sponsor 

CCSSO on the committee. 



http://www.nasdtec.net/default.asp?page=MCEE_DOCS
http://www.ets.org/
http://www.phoenix.edu/colleges_divisions/education.html


http://www.apa.org/education/k12/teaching-guidelines.aspx
mailto:eleary@apa.org
http://www.nasdtec.academy/
https://c.ymcdn.com/sites/nasdtec.site-ym.com/resource/resmgr/Academy/C%26P_Course_Outline.pdf
https://nasdtec.site-ym.com/?page=MCEE_Doc


mailto:mike.carr@nasdtec.com
http://www.catchdesmoines.com/
http://www.nasdtec.net/?page=EducatorLookupSystem
http://www.nasdtec.net/?page=EducatorLookupSystem
mailto:mike.carr@nasdtec.com

